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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
MAY
Sunday May 1st - Church Service 10 a.m. - Communion Served
Sunday May 8th - Church Service 10 a.m. -Mothers Day
Rummage Sale - May 12, 13 & 14 (See article for times)

Sunday May 15th - Cradle Roll -10 a.m. service - Muffins for Mom, Fellowship
Hall.

Sunday May 22nd - Church Service 10 a.m.
Sunday May 29th - Church Service 10 a.m.- Veterans Honored
Monday May 30th - Memorial Day - Office Closed

June

Sunday June 5th - Baccalaureate Service - 10.a.m. - Communion Served
Sunday June 12th - Church Service 10 a.m.- Music Sunday
Sunday June 19th - Church Service 10 a.m. - Fathers Day - Donuts for Dad

Sunday June 26th - Church Service 10 a.m.


http://www.stpaulucctaylor.org

PASTOR'’S PEACE

Lent is over. Holy Week too. But in our continuing Easter season which
extends over the next month memories of Palm Sunday and Resurrection Day
linger. How wonderful to see us worshiping together in larger numbers and
with fuller pews than two years of COVID pandemic have often allowed. Our
Easter hymn-singing was loud and resonant. So were our choir’s anthems. Yet
more memorable still for me were the testimonies of three young confirmands,
Kaitlyn Isaacs, Dylan Stull, and Angel Staten.

After completing two years of confirmation study and many more years in
Sunday School, our trinity of confirmands spoke each in turn, either on Palm
Sunday or Easter Day, about what their Christian faith means to them. They
also shared how our St. Paul congregation and its ministry together has
positively impacted their lives, not only through classroom teaching and
periodic sanctuary worship but also in personal conversations with teachers and
pastors and by mission trips undertaken allowing them to put Christian faith in
action. In each case also, our confirmands’ families had longstanding ties to St.
Paul Church and they were proud of this fact. They displayed respect for all
that had been imparted to them by God, by church, by school, and by family.
In times like our own which can be so crass and cynical, what a blessing to hear
their youthful perspective. The thoughtful, caring, and faithful words they
offered honored the Christian pulpit in which they stood.

I don’t doubt that our confirmed youth are going to face big challenges on the
road of life ahead. There are likely to face temptations that if not resisted could
prompt them to end up despairing and cynical too. Yet if they can hold fast to
the Christian faith that was in such abundant view as they shared their
testimonies, life doesn’t have to be dark and dismal. They will continue to
experience the rewards of true faith in Jesus Christ who in life, death, and
resurrection has assured us of his company, help, and blessing in life’s journey,
no matter how rocky the road can get. While the Christian life never comes
without cost, it is never without its more than compensating joys.

I am proud of our three confirmands. Along with the confirmands’ own
families, we—their greater church family—should be as well. I want to thank
our confirmands’ families for letting us be a part of their children’s lives. I also
want to thank members of our church family like Pastor Cheryl Schalm, Sunday
Confirmation teacher Doreen Thompson, and all the Sunday School teachers
over the years for sharing their own Christian faith and wisdom with our
confirmands. Kaitlyn, Dylan, and Angel are now adult members and
communicants of our ministry together. May God bless them and us all as we
continue to witness in faithful word and positive deeds to the saving, redeeming
love of the resurrected Christ.

~ Shalom, Pastor Geoffrey Drutchas



CHRISTIAN EDUCATION EDITORIAL

As experienced by many women and acknowledged by Crosswalk Ministries,
Mother’s Day can bring a mix of emotions. There are women anticipating the birth
of their first child, step-moms wondering what their place is, those who have lost
their mother and are faced with grieving on Mother’s Day, there are moms who
encounter feelings of hurt because their children have turned from God, and those
overwhelmed with pain from the loss of a child.

No matter what we may be facing this Mother’s Day, we can turn to God and
experience peace and healing through prayer. May the following prayer offered by
Daniel Darling encourage your soul and speak life into your calling as a mom, son
or daughter.

Dear Heavenly Father, we approach your throne on behalf of the
mothers whom you have entrusted with the care of your most precious
little ones. We thank you for creating each mom with a unique
combination of gifts and talents. We thank you for the sacrifice of self
each mom gives for her children. For the late nights spent rocking a
colicky infant. For the hands calloused from washing, wiping, scrubbing,
mixing, baking, stirring, hugging, patting, disciplining, holding, writing,
erasing, painting, and pouring.

We thank you for the gift of time moms give for their kids, whether
it’s stay-at-home moms, working moms, and moms who have some
combination of the two. We thank you for the flexibility of moms, for their
tirelessness, their perseverance, and their devotion.

We pray You give each mom strength. Help her to see in every
mundane task the eternal, cosmic significance that you place on
motherhood. Help her to understand that the most radical,
world-changing events may be happening anonymously in her home. Help
her to forgive those who undermine her significance.

We especially pray for single moms, who must lean solely on You for
the fathering of their children. We thank You that You’re big arms
surround children who may never know their earthly father. We also pray
for mothers who never had the honor of bearing children, but whose
nurturing extends to the many poor and needy who cross the threshold of
their lives.

We ask You to be the daily bread of tired mothers. We ask You to be
their living water. We ask You to be their source of spiritual and physical
strength. We pray that the same grace that flowed from Father to Son to
us in salvation will flow from mothers to their children. We pray that each
mother rejects perfectionism and instead embraces the goodness of the
gospel. We pray the rhythms of repentance and forgiveness shape every
home.

Lord, give each mother a worshipful reverence of You, the Creator
and Sustainer of life. Help each mother to rest in the knowledge that they
are but stewards of Your children and that only Your Spirit can produce
change into the hearts of each boy and girl. May each mother find rest in
You.



Most of all, Lord, on this day in which we honor mothers, may we
love and cherish the special women, whether present or now in Your
eternal presence, who have born us, who have nurtured us, and who have
prayed for our well-being. May our hearts overflow with gratitude to You,
who formed and knitted each of us in a mother’s womb. Amen

Happy Mother’s Day!

~In Christ, Pastor Cheryl Schalm, Minister of Christian Education

Christian Education Activities

Easter Sunday Children’s Easter Party and Egg Hunt

On Sunday, April 17th the Sunday School held a wonderfully attended Easter
egg hunt and party for all children present. In addition to the Easter message
story time, the decorating of bunny houses, the coloring of Easter eggs, and the
hunt for Easter eggs; the Easter Bunny made a special appearance. A big thank
you to all who helped to make the morning a bright, joyful and happy one for the
children!

Youth Flower Sale

Order forms to benefit the annual summer mission trip can be obtained from an
usher on Sunday morning, from the church website or from the Christian
Education Welcome Center desk. All order forms must be returned by May 1.
Flowers will be carried to your car following the Mother’s Day worship service on
May 8. Direct all questions to Candace Poet or Pastor Schalm.

Home Plate 2022

This pre-game program with the Detroit Tigers at Comerica Park will take place
on Saturday, May 14. Players from the Tigers and Orioles like Michael Fulmer,
Jeimer Candelario, retired Tigers Andy Dirks and Frank Tanana will share about
their careers in sports and faith in Jesus Christ. Following the pre-game program,
all participants will cheer on the Tigers as they take on the Orioles. All youth and
young adults interested in participating should sign the sheet located on the youth
board. Tickets are limited and provided for the youth. Church members
interested in attending should contact Pastor Schalm. Adult tickets which include
the pre-game program and game are $20.00.

Christian Education Seeks a Nursery Attendant

As we move forward with the hope and anticipation of reopening the nursery,
Christian Education finds themself in search of a nursery attendant.

Anyone interested in caring for our youngest treasures on Sunday morning
during the worship hour should contact Pastor Schalm. The attendant receives
$20.00 per service and is paid once a month. The nursery is located in the
church’s family room located at the back of the sanctuary. The worship service
can be viewed via the television located in the family room.



“"Beati-Dudes Surfs Up!” Will Serve as Summer Sunday School Theme
With summer quickly approaching Christian Education will begin recruiting
Summer Sunday School teachers in May. Please consider giving an hour over the
summer to share a fun and interactive message of Christ’s love with the young
people. All snacks, materials and curriculum (samples follow) will be supplied.
Curriculum samples: Hang 8, Dude, Synopsis: In his first sermon, called the
Beatitudes, Jesus promised eight things to those who live in His ways. Objective:
Kids will learn what the Beatitudes are; On your knees, Dude, Synopsis: Jesus
said the poor in spirit, the humble, will receive the kingdom of heaven. David was
humble and submitted to King Saul as Israel’s leader. Objective: Kids will identify
an area in their lives where they are prone to bragging, and will commit to being
humble in that area this week, Tough break, Dude, Synopsis: Mourning is part of
life, and no one likes to be sad, but Jesus promised that God will always comfort
us. Objective: Kids will give something they are sad about to God in prayer.
All interested in teaching one Sunday (or more) over the summer should contact
Pastor Schalm or sign the sheet located on the Welcome Center Desk to secure a
Sunday.

Vacation Bible School is scheduled for July 25 - July 28.

Please sign the sheet on the Welcome Center Desk to confirm your child/ren’s
participation. Friends and neighbors are welcome to join. Pre-registration helps to
ensure that supplies and staffing are sufficiently secured.

Youth Summer Mission Trip

The mission trip will be held August 15 - August 20. The group will be housed
in St. Paul designated cabins at the Michindoh Conference and Retreat Center in
Hillsdale. Over the course of the week they will be serving the Gleaners Food
Pantry and Farm (Detroit), Jackson County Animal Shelter, Habitat for Humanity
and Imagine Planet, all located in Jackson Michigan. All interested youth should
confirm their participation by signing the sheet on the youth board.
Pre-registration helps to ensure that supplies, chaperones and transportation are
sufficiently secured.

Calling all College Students and Recent High School Graduates

Christian Education is in need of addresses of all St. Paul UCC college students
and High School graduates enrolled in continuing education programs (trade
school, skill programs, apprenticeships, etc.). Please forward addresses to Pastor
Schalm or to the church office.



ALL CHURCH EVENTS

Spring Rummage Sale Upcoming

Set up for the Spring Rummage Sale is underway in Fellowship Hall and the West
Room. Donations of clothing and household goods that are clean and in a good
state of repair are welcomed through Tuesday, May 10. Drop-offs may be made
Monday thru Friday, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m. and at other times by advance arrangement.

The Rummage Sale opens its doors Thursday & Friday , May 12 & 13, 9to 5
and continues through %“dollar-a-bag” day on Saturday, May 14, 9-11 a.m.
Volunteers are needed for both rummage sale sorting and sales days. Contact the
church office (313-291-1221) to help out or speak with Women’s Fellowship
president and Trustee Toni Hill.

Cradle Roll Service Honors Newborns in Mid-May

Infants born over the past two years to members of our congregation will be
honored at the annual St. Paul Cradle Roll Service on Sunday, May 15, 10 a.m. As
part of the service, parents are invited to bring their child individually forth to the
front of the sanctuary as his or her name is read and the congregation tinkles
hand-held bells in their honor. Alternatively, grandparents or godparents are
invited to come forward with a photo of their grand or godchild to be placed on the
altar for the length of the service. Pastors Cheryl Schalm and Geoffrey Drutchas
will offer a prayer for parents and children at the chancel steps. Please contact the
church office (313-291-1221) if you would like to participate or include a child or
grandchild in the roster of those acknowledged and honored.

Muffins for Mom Celebration to be Held May 15th

Once again Men’s Fellowship will be hosting this special event which honors all
of the mothers and the women of our congregation. The event normally takes
place on Mother’s Day but this year due to the Spring Rummage Sale we have
moved the event to Sunday, May 15. The celebration includes a special continental
breakfast in the Fellowship Hall after the 10:00 am morning worship service. All
ladies should mark their planners for this special event.

Veterans Honored During Memorial Weekend Sunday

Members and friends of the St. Paul congregation who served in the Armed
Forces—Army, Navy, Air Force, Marines, Coast Guard, and National Guard--will be
recognized during the Memorial Weekend Sunday services on May 29. A special
time during worship that morning will highlight their service with their names read
aloud. To facilitate this, veterans are asked to complete a name card when they
arrive and present it to one of the ushers. A prayer of thanks will also be offered
for our veterans’ roles as valiant peacemakers. In keeping with Memorial
Weekend tradition at St. Paul Church, there will be a flag procession at the start of
our worship together.



Graduates Honored at Annual Baccalaureate Service
This special service is scheduled for Sunday, June 5. The youth led service will

serve to celebrate our graduating seniors, graduating college students, and those
receiving special certifications. Robed graduates will be coming down the center
aisle at the beginning of worship and will be individually acknowledged at a special
time of prayer. In addition, it will be a time of recognition of our Sunday School
children. Watch your Morning Tide for more information.

Please alert our church office (313-291-1221) to any high school or college
graduates in your family who should be recognized that Sunday.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Room with a View Endowment Loan

It is with great pleasure that I announce that we have fulfilled our commitment
to ourselves and paid back the $140,000 we borrowed from our Endowment Fund
to complete the Family Room and Lavatory. As of April 1, 2022, the Church is debt
free. It was Sunday, September 20, 2015, that the congregation voted to borrow
the $140,000 from the Endowment Fund to complete the funding for the Room
with a View Campaign. We had projected a fifteen-year payback of the loan and
here we are only seven years later, and we have paid back the loan. This was only
possible due to the support and donations of our membership. A special
celebration is being planned for later this year. Thank You for your generosity and
continued support. Dan Case -- St. Paul Treasurer

2021 Pictorial Directory

Final proofing of the 2021 Pictorial Directory has been completed. We
anticipate the books will be available at the beginning of May. We apologize for
the delay but with the holidays and UCD being shut down for a couple of weeks
due to COVID the delay was unavoidable. St. Paul Communication Ministry.

2022 Membership Directory

Final proofing for the 2022 Membership Directory is complete. We expect the
directory to be published in early May. As always they will be handed out prior to
and after the Sunday Worship Services by the Deacons or available by calling the
church Office at (313) 291-1221. St. Paul Communication Ministry.

The 30 Hour Famine

Members of Rock Hard in Faith Youth Fellowship and the Young Adult Ministry
want to thank everyone who supported their 30 Hour Famine to raise money for
Ukrainian relief, to purchase food for Fish & Loaves and to serve at the Trinity St.
Mark’s food pantry. Over $1,000.00 dollars was raised to aid in Ukrainian relief
efforts, a truck full of groceries was purchased during a shopping spree to benefit
Fish & Loaves, 25 boxes of food prepared for those in need and two dozen lunch
bags packed to be given to Detroit’s homeless by the Detroit Police Department.
Thank you for supporting our young people as they serve as the hands and feet of
Christ.



‘Happy Soles’ 5K Run Benefits Fish & Loaves Food Pantry

The fourteenth annual “Happy Soles” 5K will be held Sunday, June 5, in the
sylvan setting of Heritage Park, Taylor. A benefit for the Fish & Loaves Community
Food Pantry, the “Happy Soles” 5K Run/Walk/Bike helps out food on the pantry
shelves for Downriver families in need.

Open to runners and walkers of all ability and age, the course will be kept
entirely to the Heritage Park grounds. Medals will be given to the first overall
winner, male and female; master winner (seniors), male and female; and the
fastest runner in each age group, male or female.

This year’s Happy Soles also offers some new and different participation options.
Although no competitive medals will be issued, bikers can join the 5K. Also, those
who prefer to participate virtually may do so. A combined bike/run option is also
available.

‘Happy Soles’ registration is currently online at runsignup.com/Race/MI/Taylor/
HappySolesS5kRunWalk. The walk/run/bike/virtual registration fee is $35. For
those who opt for a combined bike/run the registration fee is $45. All registrants
prior to May 18 receive a ‘Happy Soles’ 5K tee-shirt.

The 5K Bike run begins Sunday, 7:45 a.m. in front of the open-air Sheridan
Pavilion. The 5K Run/Walk begins at 8:30 a.m. in the same location. Race
packets can be picked up on race day, beginning at 7 a.m., at the Sheridan
Pavilion.

HEALTH MINISTRIES

Exercise Class Continues

Exercise classes continue to be held on Wednesday’s from 10:30 -11:30 A.M. in
Fellowship Hall. A variety of aerobics, strength training and stretching exercises
are all part of the session. Our instructor Delissa is there to guide you through
each session and to help you to work at your own pace. All exercises can be done
in a seated or standing position with or with the use of a chair, or a combination of
both. A donation of $3 to $5 is suggested but not expected for each class you
attend. Can’t make it to class, but want to join us from home, join us on ZOOM. All
you need to do is contact Kathy and she will share the link with you via email. If
you would like to participate or have any questions, contact Parish Nurse Kathy
Williams.

Matter of Balance class in person beginning June 8, at St. Paul

Finally, we are able to provide an in-person Matter of Balance class. This will be
an 8 week class on Wednesdays from 1-3 P.M for anyone who is concerned about
falling. This workshop can help you: § Learn to prevent falls § Learn to manage
falls § Make safe changes at home § Improve balance and flexibility. MOB classes
Include: § Participant Workbook § Seated exercise routine starting on the third
class § Guest Health Care Speaker § Certificate after completion. Do you need
special help in order to participate? If so, please send an email to
Igriffin@nkfm.org or call 800-482-1455 at least 10 days in advance of June 8th.
You can also call the church office and leave a message for Parish Nurse Kathy
Williams.



Grief Support Program
Howe-Peterson supports a Four session Series Grief Support Program about
grief, the grieving process, and how to get through it.

Meeting Dates: Location:

Wednesday, May 4th 6:30 - 8:00 pm Ford Senior Activity Center
Wednesday, May 11th 6:30 - 8:00 pm 6750 Troy St

Wednesday, May 18th 6:30 - 8:00 pm Taylor, MI 48180

Wednesday, May 25th 6:30 - 8:00 pm

Virtual health classes provided through the National Kidney Foundation of
Michigan

Personal Action Toward Health 2022 Virtual Workshops Personal Action Toward
Health (PATH) is designed to provide skills and tools to help people with long-term
health problems and their support systems to live healthier lives. The National
Kidney Foundation of Michigan (NKFM) provides the following types of PATH
workshops: @ PATH - people with ongoing health conditions such as arthritis, high
blood pressure, depression, diabetes or pain @ Diabetes PATH - people who are
living with Type 2 Diabetes @ Chronic Pain PATH - people living with chronic pain @
Kidney PATH - people with Chronic Kidney Disease (CKD) @ Hypertension Control
- people who are living with high blood pressure PATH workshops are offered in
the following virtual formats: @ Video conference - Zoom: Video sessions held
once per week at scheduled times with a small group of participants. Requires
reliable internet connection and camera feature on computer, tablet, or phone. See
schedule of workshops listed below. @ Online - Better Choices Better Health: Log
in on your own time to review weekly content and communicate with other
participants and leaders on discussion boards. Workshops consist of about 25
participants from across the country. To register visit: nkfm.org/bcbh. Please Note:
The last day to join is the 2nd week of the workshop. Workshops are free.
Donations are accepted.

Our Daily Bread Devotional Availability

If you are interested in receiving a copy of Our Daily Bread, a daily devotional,
please contact the church office (313-291-1221). The editions are available in
large print and regular print. Please specify the print type that you want when you
call. They come every three months. Kathy Williams can send a copy to you via US
mail or you may ask the usher to give you one from the narthex if they are
available.

If you are in need of any medical supplies not covered or provided by
your insurance company, contact the Parish Nurse, Kathy Williams to see
if we can provide it for you.



JOYS AND CONCERN

A special Thank You to Dorothy and Dan Evison for their generous donation to
help cover the cost of the pies for the 2022 Fish Dinners.

A special Thank You to Pat Staffeld for donating all of the brownies for the 2022
Fish Dinners.

A big THANK YOU to Jim Poet for volunteering to chair the 2022 Fish Dinners.

A special Thank You to my church family for all the continued prayers and cards I
have received during my recovery. Dan Case

A special Thank YOU to the following People who have helped with the Drive-Thru
Fish Dinners: Jeff MacZink, Sue Mrowka, Sandi Rose, Dan Evison, Sharon Podpora,
Vicki Grant, Toni Hill, Debbie Case, Pastor Schalm. Sally Sigman, Fred Miller,
Elizabeth Isaacs, Tim Ruffner, Rev. Drutchas, Mark Ennis, Sandy Ennis, Gary
Staffeld, Ed Brainard, James Poet, Eric Poet, Candace Poet, Diane Poet, Crystal
Poet, Dee Salsbury, Barb Schultz, Cheryl Kincaid, Gene Kincaid and Tom Tank.

MEMORIAL DONATIONS

MEMORIAL FUND:

In memory of: Beverly Kulhanek From: Dan & Dorothy Evison

In memory of: Shirley Koths From: Suzanne Mrowka, Irene Stoner, Mark &
Diana Davis, Herb & Laura Kiefer, Terry &
Joni Summitt, Anthony & Lori McAdam

FACILITY IMPROVEMENT FUND:
In memory of: Beverly Kulhanek From: David Kulhanek & Family

KITCHEN FUND:

In memory of: Betty Caufield From: Gary & Pat Staffeld

In memory of: Beverly Kulhanek From: Gary & Pat Staffeld
In memory of: Shirley Koths From: Gary & Pat Staffeld
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WE ASK FOR YOUR PRAYERS FOR

Church Members and Friends: Gunter Berndl, Kim Beyar, Anne Blanchard,
Freddie Block, Patricia and Jeffrey Britt, Dan Case, Margo Charette, John Caufield,
John Dubke, Harold Fick, Hayden Forsyth, Barb Gish, Kyle Hard, Carrie Hill, Wayne
Jones, Judy Kirsch, John Kovach, Loretta Kurtsel, Rosemarie Laslo, Steve Matney,
Neil McEachern, Jeff & Maria MacZink, Brenda Murphy, Jeff Natzke, Gary Peters,
Laverne Roe, Eleanor Rossi, Glen Sigman, Beverly Sitz, Cheryl Smith, Sue Spears,
Teri Staffeld, Bill Stears, Dianne Sturgeon, Bert Thompson.

Extended Family: Philip and Connie Linne Alberts, Cody Van Hulle
(great-grandson Sue Spears), Dawn Sturgeon Anderson, Mary Board (daughter,
Clifford Board), Josh Edelbrock, Arthur Jensen (son, Phil Jensen), Ellen Pfafflin
(volunteer, Fish & Loaves), Talama Braba (Judy Albright's daughter), Kim
Cichowicz, Courtney Daoust, Gabriella Gomez (niece, Darlene Babin), Kevin &
Steven Johnson (grandsons, Patricia Olson) Richard Jones, Jeff Kasher, Tom Koths,
Leon Kroeger (brother of Janet Enesey), Joanne LeFleur (daughter, Helene & Neil
McEachern), Jennifer & Tammy Lee (granddaughter & daughter, Barb Siemers),
Courtney McEachern Matthews, Kim McEachern (daughters-in-law, Helene & Neil
McEachern), Brenda Meridth, Jessica OChoa, Sandy Newton, Judy Robin (aunt,
Lucinda Chavez), Tammi Sherman, Mary & Darrell Smith, Debbie Smitt, Debra
Stavros, Diane Steinhauer (sister, Sue Mrowka), Nicholas Surre (great-grandson,
Helene McEachern), Robin Weiner, and Victoria Whitcher (daughter, Cheryl
Stewart).

Congregations’ Parents: Ronald & Myrna Matthews (parents, Brenda Rossi),
Robert & Diane Brainard (parents, Ed Brainard), Jan Filpus (mother, Julia-Joy
Miller), Carol Hoffman (mother, Tracy Hoffman), and Bruce and Pat Vernor
(parents, Eileen Vernor Drutchas).

Church Members & Friends in Nursing or Rehab Care:

Donald Babin - Carolyn’s Corner, 17890 Parkridge Dr., Riverview, 48193; Loretta
Kurtsel- The Bellaire Senior Living, 12621 Hale Street, Riverview, 48193; Esther
Perry - Bellbrook Assisted Living, 873 West Avon Rd., Unit 209 H, Rochester Hills,
48307; Eleanor Rossi - Maple Heights, 4600 Allen Rd, Room 415, Allen Park,
48101; Melissa Rossi -17652 Colgate, Dearborn Heights, 48125.

LET US ALSO KEEP IN PRAYER THOSE PROVIDING EMERGENCY
‘FRONTLINE’ SERVICES as police officers, nurses, and EMS workers during the
ongoing pandemic. We want to especially remember church members and friends
Tricia Nault, Kim Arndt, Wendi Wioncek Ashby, Jennifer Babin, Rhonda Wioncek
Berndt, Dana Wioncek Barlage, Chelsey Eisenga, Joshua Eisenga, James Hubert,
Debbie Lyles, Amy McGahey, Jarod MacZink, Ciera Mack, Marci Magnuson, Sam
Martin, Lexi Mellin, Michelle Mellin, Brenda Murphy, Inez Kurtsel Ogonowski, Amber
Ostrowski, Rebecca Ostrowski, Samantha Pedersen, Eric Poet, Morgan Schalm,
Trudy Clark Schiller, Rachel Tank, Emily Wangbickler Baggett, Jillian Wangbickler,
Katelyn Wangbickler, Sarah Wangbickler, and Emily Winter.

11



